OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING September 8, 2021

President Tiffany Ditchfield called the meeting to order, with 24 members in attendance. The minutes from the August meeting were approved by Debbie Meyer and seconded by Christy Ovanic. Thank you notes were received from 2021 Booster Club Scholarship recipients Nick Angus and Maddie Carroll. Treasurer Bill Vogel presented reports for May & June. Bill reported the ending balance as of 9/3 to be \$86, 128.00. The reports were approved by Kim Ruhland and seconded by Jayme Miller. July through September reports will be reviewed at the October meeting. Bill also noted that new financial accounting software is being uploaded to the new laptop computer.

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

MEMBERSHIP (Ginny Phillips) Membership is at 103.

Online applications can be found at https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/page/show/6162816-join-oths-booster-club.

PIRATE CHEST (Devon Henson, Cortney Kaufman) To date, approximately \$10,000 in ticket sales has been turned in. This is roughly half of the total amount sold in 2020. Winners will be drawn during the home football game on Friday 10/15.

SPIRITWEAR (**Tiffany Ditchfield, Sam Haage**) Tiffany reported \$4338 in sales during Red & White Night and \$2556 in sales during 9/3 football game.

FOOTBALL 50/50 (Debbie Meyer) Debbie reported total profit to date of \$597. Red & White Night (\$206) and 9/3 football game (\$391).

WEBSITE (Christy Ovanic) website is currently up to date for the 2021-22 academic year.

FOOTBALL CONCESSIONS (Dawn Wilson) Dawn not present. No report.

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORTS (Mike Cooper) Mike not present. No report. Coach requests will take place at the October 13 meeting.

OLD BUSINESS

GOLF OUTING (Oggie Hampson) Oggie was disappointed with the support and participation for this year's event. The \$1123 in profit will be split with Pirate Nation. Oggie suggests moving event back to Pine Hills.

NEW BUSINESS

- Mike Jaegle has volunteered to be the new chair for the golf outing. Thank you, Mike!
- o Homecoming t-shirts will be sold during lunch periods 9/29-10/1. Shirts will cost \$15.
- o "Paint the Pirate" is planned for Sunday 9/26, 12-2pm. Volunteers are welcome.
- o VIP Night is scheduled for Friday 10/15. "VIPs" are those donors who contributed \$250 or more to Pirate Chest. Invites will be sent. Follow-up phone calls will be made. THANK YOU to our Pirate supporters!
- O Courtnye Miller suggested replacing the red and white flags above the home bleachers on the football field. The worn flags have been removed. She will look in to taking care of this.
- Melanie Hart presented an alternative ticket selling fundraiser that Chad Gross had suggested. Pursuant to discussion, members in attendance were not in favor.
- Debbie Knoll suggested some sort of monthly recognition by the booster club of a student, team or organization. The topic was left open for discussion.

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Bill Vogel and seconded by Kim Ruhland.

The next meeting will be held October 13, 2021 at 7pm.

Respectfully submitted-Debbie Heimsoth